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Victory Newsletter for December 2016
Principal's Message
Winter is suddenly upon us and it’s time to bundle up!  We embrace outdoor learning here at Victory and will be going outdoors for recess each day.  Please ensure your child is dressed for the weather and comes to school with extra socks and mittens.

It was wonderful seeing so many parents coming out to participate in parent-teacher interviews. We always want the lines of communication open between home and school as we work as a team to help support all students. Please know that you can always contact teachers or me if you have any questions or concerns.
I want to thank Mary Calarco who is organizing our Holiday Craft Sale.  Countless hours go into organizing flyers, volunteers, tables, and set-up. This sale gives our students an opportunity to pick out special gifts for loved ones.  Many students look forward to this event all year.  We greatly appreciate all that you do Mary.  I would also like to thank all of the parents and volunteers who donated items to be sold and/or who came and helped run the event.

With the festive season upon us there will be much excitement in the air!  Although our focus will be to work hard towards accomplishing our personal goals and next steps, we will take time to come together as a school community to celebrate the season of giving.  During the last two days of school before the holidays we will begin our day by coming together to sing and perform.  On the mornings of Dec. 22nd & 23rd we will have two assemblies and, as always, parents are welcome to join us.    If your child is performing at one of the assemblies his/her classroom teachers will inform you.
I wish you all peace and happiness.  Time is one of the best gifts we can be given.  Enjoy family time over the holidays.
Julie Young

julie.young@ugdsb.on.ca

Religious Accommodations
If at any time your child requires accommodations for reasons of religious beliefs or practices, please do not hesitate to contact the office to see what arrangements can be made. With many celebrations approaching we want to ensure we are meeting the needs of all of our children. If we can assist with planning around absences for Religious Holy Days, dietary requirements, fasting or other accommodations, please don't hesitate to let us know.   
JK/SK Registration

Junior Kindergarten registration for the 2017-18 school year begins on January 9, 2017.  Children born in 2013 are eligible to begin Junior Kindergarten in September 2017.  If you are registering your child for French Immersion you must have your registration complete, including all documentation, by 4:00 p.m. on January 26th, 2017.
 
Please note that the registration process for the upcoming school year has changed. This includes changes to the French Immersion registration and selection process.  Information nights are currently underway at all of our JK French Immersion sites. For more information about this process or to find the time and date of our JK FI registration process information nights at a school near you, please visit www.ugdsb.on.ca/jkfi'  
And a tweetable:
JK Registration for September 2017 starts January 9! For general JK registration information click http://www.ugdsb.on.ca/schools/article.aspx?id=1634
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Progress Reports and Parent-Teacher Interviews

Progress Reports went home on November 16, 2016.  Interviews took place on Thursday, November 24, 2016 in the evening and Friday, November 25, 2016 all day.  

As always, parents are encouraged to contact their child’s teacher if they have any questions or concerns about their child’s progress. Teachers remain committed to ongoing communication with individual parents/guardians regarding student progress and development.
Chromebooks
The Upper Grand District School Board now has Chromebooks for student use in all 25 public libraries across the district. 

The program first launched in April of last year at three pilot sites within the Wellington County library system and has grown to include all 25 public library branches that serve our region.

Each branch has been outfitted with five Chromebooks that are available exclusively for Upper Grand students to access and complete their homework and assignments. 

For more information, visit the board website at ugdsb.ca.
Visitors to our School

Thank you for remembering to check in at the office when you visit our school.  Whether you are dropping off homework, lunch or other items it is important that we know who is in the building.  For the safety of our children please honour this request.  Thank you for your co-operation and understanding.
Inclement Weather

Students benefit year-round from fresh air and exercise, and we have outdoor recess breaks whenever possible. Please be sure that your child has appropriate outerwear and boots, as well as extra socks and mittens for those inevitable soakers! 

We also stress the importance of safety when walking to and from school by crossing streets with patrollers and walking with an adult or buddy. 

If your child comes to school by bus, please note that we are in Division 1 – the yellow card zone (City of Guelph). If the bus is cancelled in the morning it will not run in the afternoon, so parents who drive their children to school will need to pick them up at the end of the day. Parents can check on the status of bus cancellations by checking the Board website (click on the Transportation link).  
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Safe Arrival Program
Please be sure to let us know if your work or emergency contact information changes during the school year. Thank you for continuing to phone the school at (519)822-6931 to let us know when your children are going to be away. Our answering machine is ready to accept your call anytime after 4:00 p.m. and before 8:00 a.m., if it's more convenient to leave a message. Thank you!
Mitten Drive

Dear Parents,

This is an important message from Claire and Broden on behalf of the Me to We Club.

The Me to We Club is helping organize a mitten tree, a mitten tree we say! On Dec. 7th, we are going to have an assembly in the gym to tell all of the students about the Mitten Drive.  The Drive will run from Dec. 7 to Dec. 20th.
What is a mitten tree? A mitten tree is a mitten drive instead of a food drive.

What kind of mittens? Warm, winter mittens or winter gloves.

Can I bring in old pair? No. We are looking for new pairs.                           
What colour of mittens? It doesn’t matter.

Where will the mittens go? The mittens will be donated in the Guelph community so that everyone has warm fingers and hands this Winter.

Who is writing this message? Claire and Broden.

Wait! What are we doing again? A MITTEN TREE! [image: image2.jpg]



UNICEF Follow-Up
Thank you Victory families.  Because of your generosity, we were able to donate ​$542.80 to UNICEF this year!  We are so proud to support such a great cause! 
Dogs on our Yard

Thank you for continuing to keep dogs off school property during school hours and before and after school.
Thank You Linamar! 
Every year children in grade 1-6 at Victory and other Guelph schools enjoy two performances at the River Run Centre.  Recent performances include “Shane Cook” and “Double-Double Duo ”.

School Council Report

Please join us in The Victory School library on Thursday Dec. 7th at 6:30 p.m. for this month's School Council Meeting.  This is a great way to find out what's going on 'behind the scenes' at your child's school. vpsfamily.ca
Drawstring Concerns

Health Canada has issued its annual warning about the potential danger of children being seriously injured or strangled by drawstrings on outerwear.  Drawstrings, especially on snowsuits, jackets and sweatshirts, can become caught on objects such as fences and can cause serious injury. 

Health Canada advises parents and caregivers to check all children’s outerwear for loose drawstrings and:

- Remove all drawstrings from the head and neck area of children’s outerwear.

- At the bottom of children’s outerwear, either remove the drawstrings completely or trim the exposed length to 8 cm, with the garment fully stretched.

- Make sure the end of the drawstring is free of knots, loops or toggles, as they can also get caught.  
- To keep it from slipping through its channel, make sure the drawstring is tacked to the garment.

-Ensure that new purchases of children’s clothing have alternate closures to drawstrings.  These include elastics, buttons, velcro or snaps. 
Go Storm Go!!! 

On December 11th,   12 safety patrollers will attend a Guelph Storm game at the Sleeman Centre with Mrs. Young.  The Guelph Police organize this annual event to thank our patrols for all they do for us.
Creative Playground Structure

This is a reminder that all creative playground equipment areas (slides, climbers, etc.) are closed now for the winter.  This includes before and after school.  Please listen for announcements in April as to when they are open again.

Choir

Over 30 students in grade 1 – 3 and all of our Kindergarten students have been taking part in our choir each Wednesday.  It is delightful to hear their voices fill our halls!  
School Spirit Days

We will be having the following Spirit Days in December:   Wear Blue, Silver and/or White to celebrate Chanukah Dec. 21th, Crazy Holiday Sweater Day Dec. 22th , Red and Green Day, Dec. 23th.
Call for Yearbook Photos

Mme de Rijcke is always collecting photos for the yearbook! Any students or parents who would like to share pictures taken at school-related events, including sport days, should feel free to bring or send them in. Merci beaucoup!

Mindfulness Group 

Starting in December we will begin monthly meetings of the mindfulness group. We will be looking at wellness in our body and minds and planning school wide activities to encourage others to do so too! Sign up will be coming in the next couple weeks. If you have any questions, please direct them to Mlle Vaughan!
Volleyball Teams

The volleyball teams will be heading to Willow to compete in our tournament on December 2nd! Please feel free to join us with the boys planning in the morning and the girls playing in the afternoon
The Holiday Craft Sale is on Dec. 8. 

This event is a great opportunity for students to participate in the "spirit of giving" as families make seasonal handmade crafts and gifts to donate to the sale.  Please set aside some time to make items with your children, and hand them in to Leslie Hambly in the Main Office.  The craft sale is a thrill for the children, and a festive highlight for parent volunteers.  Many thanks in advance to the parents who have volunteered to help out with this event!

From our School Council Family to yours... Happy Holidays!!  

Feedback welcome on draft policies

The Upper Grand District School Board is welcoming public input on draft policies. Currently under review are Code of Conduct Policy 213 and Child Abuse and Protection Policy 502 (submit feedback by January 13, 2017). You are invited to review the draft documents and submit online feedback at www.ugdsb.on.ca/policy.
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